
Dear Family and Friends:
This month went by so quickly!! I have been sooo very busy mainly with the children’s
ministry, door to door evangelism and movie nights.

I got an amazing surprise one Sunday when about 7 kids showed up for service! They just
brought lots of joy with them and they practically led the service that evening. I wish you
would have been there to hear them singing in their broken Spanish.

Victor, a new believer, insisted that he wanted to get baptized on Good Friday. Some kids
heard that we were going to the beach and they enlisted themselves to go with us. We had
a small bible study about what Good Friday means and then we moved forward with the
baptism and fun and games.



When we got back to the house from the beach, the kids made a wonderful dinner with
handmade tortillas!!!

Every year the camp owners organize a sports event. This year Tayoltita got the trophy for
the first place!! Bridge To The Nations provided the soccer shoes for the team.

Children’s day in Mexico is celebrated on April 30th. Bridge To The Nations organized some
of the games and provided the prizes for the winners!!



Kids continued to come to services and asking prayer for their parents!! They love to sing
and make beautiful sounds unto the Lord. God is rising a young generation of believers!!

Praise Reports:



A boy that had an earache and a sore throat was freed from pain after receiving prayer from
other kids. Two boys, 8 and 10, asked prayer to stop smoking marijuana; they reported that
they have not smoked for the last two weeks. PTL!! A young woman asked prayer for
strength not to have an abortion and for her husband to stop mistreating her. A week later,
she told me that she is not having an abortion and that the husband is treating her better.
We also had five people coming to the Lord and growing in the Word.

The harvest season is over in the camp. Some workers are being sent back home and
others got contracts in northern Mexico. As for me, I am getting ready to go back to the
States for a season of much needed rest. More on this later.

Please join me in prayer for the many seeds that were planted in the hearts of many adults
and children this season and continue to give as your heart leads you. The next harvest
season at the agricultural camps in Mexico will be here in just a few months and I will
continue with the work that I have been entrusted with.

YOUR FINANCES ARE MAKING A WORLD OF DIFFERENCE NOT ONLY IN THE
ADULTS’ LIVES BUT MANY CHILDREN HAVE BEEN BLESSED BECAUSE OF YOUR
FAITHFUL GIVING.

Many Blessing!!!!

Maria
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